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April 4, 2005
To Whom It May Concern:

It has recently been brought to our attention that there is talk of converting the South Lounge or bouldering cave in the RCC to an extension of the Bridge Café.  It is our understanding that the purpose of this would be to build a better community space, but we feel that this proposal is neglecting what is possibly the best community space on campus: the RCC.
Many of the strongest, most recognizable communities on the Hampshire College campus revolve around recreational activities that depend on the spaces in the RCC such as rock climbing, Ultimate Frisbee, fencing, and the martial arts. These communities, along with a number of other activities that take place in the RCC, can use only the playing floor, South Lounge, or bouldering cave area for most or all of the year. If the South Lounge or bouldering cave are converted to extensions of the Bridge Café, all groups using the RCC will be negatively affected, not just those specific to the areas in question. Activities depending on the availability of these spaces such as yoga, RAD self defense training, climbing, and the martial arts would be forced to share the playing floor – the only other available space in the RCC – with Ultimate Frisbee, indoor soccer, basketball, volleyball, and fencing, to name a few. Most of these activities have been offered as classes or established activities since Hampshire’s early years and interest and dedication to them has only grown since they began. 
We acknowledge that one of these activities – climbing – currently uses the climbing wall beside the playing floor for part of the year, but this use is limited to three hours a day during the weeks between Thanksgiving and Spring Breaks. Those students unable to climb during these hours use only the bouldering cave, which was recently repainted and refurbished by a group of student volunteers using funding from the H.C. Climbers’ Coalition. Furthermore, the bouldering cave is the only available space for indoor climbing in the fall and spring.

It is also important to consider students participating in classes such as yoga and T’ai Chi who may be disturbed or feel uncomfortable in the presence of others using the playing floor if the South Lounge is no longer available. These students need a quiet space to practice, one that would not be available if the South Lounge is eliminated.
We understand that there is a desire to build community spaces on campus, but we are proof that the activities currently housed by the RCC build community better than any proposed extension to the Bridge Café could. It is essential that the college preserves the spaces in the RCC for what they were intended: recreational athletics. The students and faculty involved in these activities, including a number of student groups funded by Community Council subcommittees, have worked extremely hard to make them available to the community and deserve the right to use these spaces. 
